
 
Mt. San Antonio College 

Assessment and Matriculation Committee Minutes 
December 8, 2021 

2:30–4:15 pm 
Online via Zoom 

 
Committee Members: 

x George Bradshaw (Co-chair) (Assessment) x Dianne Rowley (LERN) x Maria Tsai (RIE) 
x David Beydler (Co-chair) (Math) (Recorder) x Ned Weidner (English) x Liza Becker (Associate Dean, Continuing Ed.) 

 Francisco Dorame (Dean, Counseling) x Jesse Lopez (Counseling) x Sarah Plesetz (Associate Dean, Tech & Health 
/ Instruction Office) 

x Elizabeth Casian (AmLa) x Naomi Avila (Counselor, Continuing Ed.) x Dana Johnson (ACCESS) 

 Lourdes Rodriguez (Associated Students)     

 
Guests:  Angel Lujan (Counseling), Sara Mestas (Counseling), Nico Martinez (Assessment Center), Audrey Yamagata-Noji (VP Student Services) 
 

ITEM DISCUSSION OUTCOME 
1. Approval of Minutes from 

November 10, 2021 
 Minutes were 

approved with minor 
edits. 

2. Updates The following documents were briefly shared:  New PPIC report about AB 705 
(December 2021) and Technical Appendix 

 

3. Fall 2021 AQ Survey 
Preliminary Results 
(David) 

Preliminary results from the Fall 2021 Student AQ Survey were shared.  
Audrey suggested disaggregating survey data by demographics. 

 

4. AB 705 Memo, Form, Data 
Template, Webinar 

a. English and Math 
Department 
Decisions 

b. To-do List 

Audrey and David shared an update about the AB 705 memo and webinar.  
The Chancellor’s Office is requiring that associate and certificate seeking 
students enroll in transfer-level math courses unless the student is in a 
program with specific math requirements that cannot be met with transfer-
level math. 
 

 

https://www.ppic.org/publication/community-college-math-in-californias-new-era-of-student-access
https://www.ppic.org/wp-content/uploads/1221mmr-appendix.pdf
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/Efh7FX70rwpHmvqF55ReYg8BdqXNRRlPO04LWEuEt9pEZQ?e=q47xIN
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/Efh7FX70rwpHmvqF55ReYg8BdqXNRRlPO04LWEuEt9pEZQ?e=q47xIN
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/EbpYb9E1EpFFlp2BeuPPvxQBSQce78k47ur6bnyh9iIBbA?e=KFAX4i
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/EXQYAcd2KGVEj0Y4JOCFoIwBU-GRFudljllB0aWQIwD6tA?e=Xyryv2
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:x:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/ERhpKRGq09JMgnrIgRfeHm0BdIHBkrAMQXjYwDy8wiYAew?e=J3FJnb
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:x:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/ERhpKRGq09JMgnrIgRfeHm0BdIHBkrAMQXjYwDy8wiYAew?e=J3FJnb
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/ERa1HEBn8ORPnPsA6cBVpxMBbbluGwiTLk8-Fy5jeFbyaA?e=KxcYsr
https://mtsac0-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/nmartinez_mtsac_edu/EeUgnChDldJNiPDOWJ5bsAEB3nYEcMcJ8ndkTbkOpCLKNw?e=zK8WyK


 
ITEM DISCUSSION OUTCOME 

c. Due:  March 11, 
2022 

Ned reported that the English Department plans to go with Option 2 (which 
means that no pre-transfer-level English classes starting Fall 2022).  David 
reported that the Math Department voted to go with Option 2 (which means 
no pre-transfer-level math classes starting Fall 2022).  However, the Math 
Department felt that it was important to state that the vote was made under 
duress due to requirements from the Chancellor’s Office. 
 
Audrey shared that Dr. Scroggins would like to pursue Option 3 of the form 
(which would mean offering some pre-transfer-level classes in Fall 2022).  Dr. 
Scroggins and Kelly Fowler would like to become more involved in the next 
steps. 
 
Maria asked if the data that we’re collecting through the AQ is still relevant 
and helpful to placement.  Is there other information we need to collect in the 
AQ or outside the AQ, such as information about support resources, student 
backgrounds, etc.?  Is there anything we need to collect to help understand 
what students are entering our classrooms? 
 
Liza asked if we could look at surveys or data collected in the last 2 years 
comparing success rates for online vs. face-to-face.  Ned mentioned that there 
are data dashboards for that, but he’s not sure if they’re broken down by 
demographics. 
 
Dana commented that one way to support students at the entry, transfer level 
is to link a math or English class with an ACCESS class.  Only 51% of students in 
the main class need to be registered with ACCESS; the other students don’t. 
 
Jesse shared that the New Student Orientations and MAP Workshops typically 
peak in May for summer registrations, and July for fall registrations.  He said 
for the upcoming terms, we’ll need to focus on students who need to retake 
developmental classes—they may not get a chance starting Fall 2022.  Also, 
we’ll need to be more strategic about how to do ed planning—helping 
students schedule classes and balance their load. 



 
ITEM DISCUSSION OUTCOME 

5. Placement Message in 
Degree Works (Sara 
Mestas) 

Sara Mestas shared proposed revisions to the placement message in Degree 
Works.  The committee suggested some additional revisions.  Sara will bring 
these suggestions back to her Degree Works team. 

 

6. RIE Update (Maria) Tabled.  

7. Counseling Update (Jesse, 
Francisco) 

Tabled.  

8. READ Update (Dianne) Tabled.  

9. AMLA Update (Elizabeth) Tabled.  

10. English Update (Ned) Tabled.  

11. Math Update (David) Tabled.  

12. School of Continuing 
Education Update (Liza, 
Naomi) 

Tabled.  

13. Unofficial Winter 
Meetings? 

 Committee will meet 
unofficially on January 
12, 2022, 2:30pm-
4:15pm to work on 
“Phase 3” AB 705 
implementation. 

 
Next Meeting:  January 12, 2022 from 2:30-4:15pm online via Zoom. 

Next Official Meeting:  February 23, 2022 from 2:30-4:15pm online via Zoom. 


